
Sayyid Al-Hakeem meets Republic’s President, stresses parties’ dialogue
perpetuation

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, congratulated His Excellency the

President of the Iraqi Republic, Dr. Abdul Latif Rashid, for gaining the confidence of the

Iraqi Parliament on Wednesday 19/10/2022, wishing His Excellency success in the mission of the

presidency, protecting the constitution and taking care of the country’s highest interests.

His  Eminence  and  His  Excellency  called  to  perpetuate  dialogue  and  open  channels  of

communication with all political powers that are present in the political scene, whether the

one that formed the government and is present in a council or the opposition and non-

participating powers. H.E. said that everyone seeks to serve the country and proceeds from a

patriotic constant in expressing his opinion and his adoptions, and clarified the importance of

calm in the current stage and moving away from convulsive, revenge and unmannered speeches,

H.E. also stressed the importance of restoring the Iraqi political system confidence in the

citizen, whose most important necessities are to work on providing services and providing Jobs

opportunities.


